
Mannion Middle School 
Parent/Family Community Partnership Meeting 

April 27, 2021 
5:30 - 6:30 PM 

Agenda Revised 4/27/2021 
 

https://meet.google.com/kge-rors-dyd 
 
 

I.​ Welcome & Introductions 
 

II.​ Community Center Update - Paige Johnson 
 

III.​ Teacher Appreciation Week: 
A.​ May 3 through May 7, 2021 

 
IV.​ Update on Reopening of Schools:  

A.​ Cohort A, Cohort B, and Cohort C students continue to participate in hybrid 
instruction.  This will remain the model and schedule through the end of the 
20-21 school year. 

B.​ Parents are asked to complete Online Registration for the 21-22 school year. 
C.​ The school year will open with students attending full-time face-to-face five days 

a week at all schools. Families who wish to continue with distance education will 
need to opt-in for distance education. The deadline to opt-in for full-time 
distance education is May 21, 2021, to allow schools time to plan staffing 
for the upcoming school year. Late requests for full-time distance education 
will be based on available space at each school.  

1.​ Distance Education, for students opting in, will be impacted by the 
number of students making such a request.   

2.​ Mannion Middle School will make every effort to not place students and 
teachers in a situation where they are in a classroom where teachers are 
teaching to both in-person and distance at the same time. 

3.​ As a result, elective and class choices may be limited. 
4.​ Parent requests to move in and out of distance learning will also be 

impacted by numbers. 
D.​ Mannion has scheduled Back to School Day for August 3, 2021 from 8 AM to 11 

AM.  Students and parents will get schedules, try lockers, walk the campus, etc. 
E.​ Mannion has scheduled 6th Grade Orientation for August 2, 2021.  Incoming 6th 

Grade families are asked to RSVP here. 
F.​ First day of school is August 9, 2021 

 
V.​ Registration Update for 21-22: 

A.​ Course Registration for 21-22 for current 6th and 7th graders is complete (March, 
2021).   

http://newsroom.ccsd.net/online-registration-now-open-for-the-2021-22-school-year/
http://newsroom.ccsd.net/online-registration-now-open-for-the-2021-22-school-year/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfgXQqWOvw7VonNN3Be4Mr72sDzjPknbNwyg8ieS5efXlLxGQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfgXQqWOvw7VonNN3Be4Mr72sDzjPknbNwyg8ieS5efXlLxGQ/viewform
https://ccsd.net/district/calendar/pdf/2021-2022-school-calendar-students.pdf


B.​ Incoming 6th Grade elective selection is taking place this week at Newton 
(Monday), Walker (Tuesday), Galloway (Wednesday), and Smalley (Thursday). 

C.​ Thank you to the administrations at these schools for facilitating communication 
with incoming 6th grade parents.  Parents will receive the elective form on Friday 
and have until May 7 to return it.   

1.​ Counselor Assistance Sessions for incoming 6th Grade Parents on 
Monday, May 3 from 5 PM - 7 PM.  

2.​ Incoming 6th Grade PowerPoint 
3.​ Incoming 6th Grade Elective Video 

D.​ Counseling Team is available to assist and answer any questions parents and 
students may have about registration. 

1.​ Last Names A-L: Mr. Parker, Extension 4304 or parkets@nv.ccsd.net 
2.​ Last Names M-Z: Mrs. Sullivan: Extension 4303 or sullil@nv.ccsd.net 

E.​ Foothill HS Registration process has been completed.  Questions regarding 
Registration for Foothill should be directed to the appropriate grade level 
counselor at Foothill.  To access Foothill’s Counselor Corner, please click here. 

1.​ Summer School registration for HS will begin on Monday, May 3.  HS 
Health/PE must be through NVLA 
 

VI.​ SBAC Update: 
A.​ 6th Grade SBAC Opt Outs: 204 (47% of 6th graders) 
B.​ 7th Grade SBAC Opt Outs: 236 (51% of 7th graders) 
C.​ 8th Grade SBAC Opt Outs: 268 (52% of 8th graders) 
D.​ Mannion MS Total Opt Outs: 708 (50% of the school) 

 
VII.​ Maps Assessment 

A.​ All teachers will test their 1st period students.  
B.​ MAP TEST BELL SCHEDULE 

1.​ Wednesday, May 5 = Reading from 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 
2.​ Wednesday, May 12 = Math from 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 
3.​ Wednesday, May 19 = Make-up testing from 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 

C.​ IEP Students 
1.​ All SPED students will be with their Case Manager for testing. 

 
VIII.​ End of the Year Recognitions 

A.​ 6th & 7th Grade: 
1.​ Mustang of the Semester (2 per teacher) will receive a certificate in the 

mail, letter from principal, and a personalized note from principal. 
2.​ 3 Semester A/B Honor Roll & 3 Semester Straight A Honor Roll will 

receive a certificate in the mail and letter from principal.  3 Semester 
Straight A Honor Roll will also receive an In ‘N Out Coupon 

3.​ There will not be a 6th or 7th Grade Awards Ceremony 
B.​ 8th Grade: 

http://meet.google.com/xpk-gzxq-tce
http://meet.google.com/xpk-gzxq-tce
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1JjZoO0k29JDnioXkeZParqYU97_s8PO_z3yYSXjOj3k/present?slide=id.p4
https://youtu.be/GFB50sBEvfs
mailto:parkets@nv.ccsd.net
mailto:sullil@nv.ccsd.net
https://www.foothillhenderson.com/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=309314&type=d
https://www.foothillhenderson.com/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=309314&type=d
https://www.foothillhenderson.com/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=309314&type=d
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1r0zN0-h9BSljXEQ1x7SNerRYM_BLFDv_PkBYLpBOiOQ/edit?usp=sharing


1.​ 8th Graders will receive a free shirt: 
a)​ Cohort B distributed during 1st period on May 6 
b)​ Cohort A distributed during 1st period on May 10 
c)​ Cohort C distributed “drive by” on May 12 from 2:30 - 4 PM  

2.​ 8th Grade Awards Ceremony: 
a)​ 8th Grade Awards Ceremony must meet current guidelines 

regarding capacity, social distancing, etc. 
(1)​We believe 8th Grades should have a ceremony.  We 

realize we can’t have a traditional ceremony (capped at 
250 people, seating charts, social distancing, etc. 

(a)​ 8th Grade Cohort A Ceremony on May 18.  8th 
Grade Cohort B Ceremony on May 20.  Cohort C 
students being honored may opt in and will be 
assigned either Cohort A or Cohort B ceremony. 

(b)​Audience will be all 7th & 8th grade students not 
being honored AND any 6th grade siblings at 
school that day (need to request). 

(c)​ Ceremony will be live streamed for parents to 
watch at home.  Cohort A/B/C could also watch on 
their home day. 

3.​ 8th Grade SlideShow: 
a)​ Information ParentLinked to Parents.   
b)​ Asking for four photos - one of which is an infant/toddler.  Photos 

can be just the student or family/friends.  If another student is in 
the picture, parents are asked to seek permission of the family. 

c)​ Deadline is May 7, 2021. 
4.​ There will not be an 8th Grade Dance nor an 8th Grade Field Day. 

 
IX.​ Semester Exams & ChromeBook Collection 

A.​ The last day of school is Wednesday, May 26.  Semester Exams will be May 24 
& May 25.   

B.​ All CCSD ChromeBooks will be collected for cleaning, repair, and review.  We 
realize that ChromeBooks are critical for successful distance learning and 
completion of semester exams.  How do we continue instruction through the end 
of the year AND provide ample time to collect equipment: 

1.​ Schedule for the week of May 24, 2021. 
 

X.​ Issues / Parent Concerns & Topics for Future Meetings (Open Forum) 
 

XI.​ Next Meeting:  May 13, 2021  @ 5:30 PM 

https://mannionmiddleschool.com/recent-news/8th-grade-slideshow-celebration-2021/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1zJ1y4v-dbHi9QN2tu69I-2y6-0xBgXT-_5fnHfbFnqc/edit?usp=sharing

